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WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT

OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER

P.O. BOX 111149

JUNEAU, ALASKA  99811-1149

DECISION OF THE COMMISSIONER

Docket No. 13-2296
IN THE MATTER OF:
CLAIMANT:
ANDREW LARSEN

The claimant appealed to the Department from a Tribunal decision mailed 
December 4, 2013 that dismissed the claimant’s appeal as untimely filed under 

AS 23.20.340.  By dismissing the claimant’s appeal, the denial of benefits issued to the claimant on April 29, 2013 was left in effect.
We have reviewed the entire record in this case. In his appeal to the Department, the claimant makes no new argument as to why his first appeal was filed November 5, 2013, nearly five months after the determination became final. In the hearing, he testified that he wasn’t getting his mail because he had moved out of his apartment and his partner who remained there did not give it to him.  He did not have his mail forwarded while he was staying with relatives nor make other provisions to receive his mail.

AS 23.20.340 specifies that “The period for filing an appeal may be extended for a reasonable period (emphasis added) if the claimant shows that the application was delayed as a result of circumstances beyond the claimant’s control.” The claimant’s initial appeal to the Tribunal was filed several months after the 30-day appeal rights had elapsed. The claimant gave no reason that would constitute reasons beyond his own control for that late appeal.

The Department therefore concurs with the Tribunal decision that the appeal must be dismissed as untimely.

The Tribunal decision is hereby AFFIRMED. 
FURTHER APPEAL may be had from this decision by filing a Notice of Appeal in Superior Court for the State of Alaska within 30 days from the date of mailing of this decision as provided in AS 23.20.445, AS 44.62.560-570, and the Rules of Appellate Procedure of the State of Alaska. Unless an appeal is filed within the 30-day period, this decision is final.

Dated and Mailed in Juneau, Alaska on January  17, 2014.


DIANNE BLUMER, COMMISSIONER
